
 

PROVIDER BULLETIN 
 

Optum Maryland Provider Alerts and Updates 
 

December 28, 2022 

Provider Alerts 

Provider Alerts are posted to Maryland.optum.com on a regular basis and delivered to 

your mailbox weekly. 

 

There are no new provider alerts this week. 

Training Opportunities 

Although there are no training events for the rest of the month of December, the Optum 

Maryland January Provider Training Calendar is now posted on maryland.optum.com. 

Please see below for upcoming training opportunities. 

 

Claims Submission - Incedo Provider Portal 

Tuesday, January 10, 2:00-3:00 p.m., EDT 

To Register, Click Here 

Next Session: February 2023 

News and Reminders 

1. Optum Maryland is aware of an issue in the Incedo Provider Portal that is preventing 
providers from opening documents attached to an authorization request. We are 
working diligently to rectify this issue. In the meantime, providers should use the 
following workaround: 

• For attachments related to an authorization request: The content from the 
attached document will be copied into the “Notes” section of the “Service 
Request” screen, as shown below.  

https://maryland.optum.com/content/ops-maryland/maryland/en/bh-providers/alerts.html
https://maryland.optum.com/content/dam/ops-maryland/documents/provider/Alerts/december-2022/BH_MD_Provider_Jan2023cal_v0.3_daj.pdf
https://maryland.optum.com/content/dam/ops-maryland/documents/provider/Alerts/december-2022/BH_MD_Provider_Jan2023cal_v0.3_daj.pdf
https://teams.microsoft.com/registration/yvoF2yrInUu5xQ9ktnVUIQ,sBhSVhlJNk6h84J15mjdsQ,Ym2Q7VtCO0-GhC66iKUwiw,48VjNX5VgUGqvmna404lNw,U4xbi8ZSn02zy0Pp7i0bDA,LXib5he1iU2YoHJkgK2I_w?mode=read&tenantId=db05faca-c82a-4b9d-b9c5-0f64b6755421


 

2. Letters will be sent by December 31 to providers who participated in the extended 

Estimated Payment Forgiveness program (which ended on November 18, 2022). This 

letter will confirm that their Estimated Payment balance is now $0. 

• These letters will be delivered to the Download folder in Incedo. Please look for 
the file name beginning "EPZeroBal" 

Happy New Year! 

The next Bulletin will be sent during the week of January 1. 

Thank you, 

 

Optum Maryland Team 


